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IMPORTANT ITEMS
• Please remember to check your name on the 

attendance at the door & if eating or not.
• Please put cell phones on silent before the 

meeting.
• We understand that a member may sometimes 

need to leave the meeting early. If you do, 
please leave before the speaker begins his/her 
program.

• eCLUB ONE (electronic make-up). You have the 
opportunity to process your make-ups on-line. Go 
to the website: www.rotaryeclubone.org and click 
on "make-up info" to complete the short form, 
or just go to our website and click on "electronic 
make-up."

Upcoming Events
March
3/3	 Board Meeting
3/5	 Daybreaker: Kelli Norris Starkweather

Program: Dr. Byungsoo Ko, MD, Mercy 
Cardiologist

3/12	 30th Anniversary Celebration - 
Granny Shaffer's Banquet Center

3/19	 Daybreaker: Kerry Sachetta
Program: Finals of 4 Way Speech 
Contest

3/22	 Joplin Memorial Run
Daybreak will provide a water stop 
with location to be determined

3/26	 Daybreaker: Steve Chenault
Program: Michael Herr, Mercy 
CEO

continued on back

MEETING AT HILTON GARDEN INN 
Please wear your face coverings at all times 

except when eating or drinking.

Today's Daybreaker
Larry Johnson

Today's Program
Billy Garrigan
Diamond Grove 

Adventures

Birthdays
Adam Maggard........................2/01
Dale Janssen...........................2/14
Bob Heiniger............................2/22
Kerry Sachetta.........................3/05
Ryan Stanley...........................3/14
Brenda Reynolds.....................3/23

Facebook.com/
JoplinDaybreak

Roy L Freund 
Founding President – Daybreak 
Rotary Club of Joplin
Roy L. Freund, 90, passed away 
Thursday, Oct. 11, 2018. He was born 
July 13, 1928 to Roy Edgar Freund 
and Mabel Elizabeth Freund in Cole 
Camp, Mo. Roy served in the US 
Army during the occupation of Japan. 
After graduating from Drury College in 
1952, he started work for Aetna Life. He 
worked for Aetna for 36 years.
He was a life-long Rotarian and was 
instrumental in the formation of the 
Daybreak Rotary Club of Joplin and the 
Derby Rotary Club.
He enjoyed all sports, especially playing 
golf, the St Louis Cardinals and Shocker 
basketball.He was preceded in death by 
his parents; and brother, Edgar Biddle 
Freund.Roy is survived by his wife of 
65 years, Mary; children, Terry (Robbie) 
Freund, David (Marcia) Freund, and 
Andrea Henderson; grandchildren, 
Taylor Freund, Alex Freund, Connor 
Freund, and Emily Henderson; and 
siblings, Larry (Eleanor) Freund, Marilyn 
Stevinson, and Joe (Mary) Freund.

Please RSVP if you are 
planning to attend our 
30th Anniversary event 

on March 12th.

MSSU Biology Pond
From MSSU Linked In and Facebook 
posts
Did you know the Biology Pond on 
campus is actually a wetland and not 
a pond at all?  
It is like a continually filling and draining 
bathtub.  The water source comes from 
a below-ground spring that is holding 
a toasty warm temperature of 62.6 F. 
The physical geography of the area and 
chemical properties of water allows a 
very unique thing to happen on campus. 
This wetland never freezes!  
It was -15°F Tuesday night (the coldest 
temperature on record for Joplin) and 
the wetland is STILL holding a high 
temp of 62.6F.  
Yesterday, Dr. David Penning and 
Jeremiah Cline (his research student) 
were documenting use of the pond by 
birds and taking water temperature 
data.  



SMILE! Points to Ponder

2020-2021 OFFICERS
President........................Laurie Delano
Pres. Elect................... Jon Schwarten
Immediate Past Pres............ Jeff Koch
Secretary.....................Barbara Hicklin
Treasurer..................... David Ellington
Sgt. at Arms.....................Patrick Scott

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
2018-2021

John Huitsing, Laurie Delano,
Annette Thurston

2019-2022
David Ellington, Barbara Hicklin,

Jeff Koch

2020-2023
Jhan Hurn, Jon Schwarten, Dan Scott

COMMITTEES
Administration.Jeff Koch/Adam Bokker
Foundation............................ Jeff Koch
Fundraising................. Adam Maggard
Membership........................ Tom Franz
Public Relations............Valerie Searcy
Service Projects.............. Jake Skouby 

& Elisa Bryant
Youth Services........... Amber Sachetta

& Michael Wischmeyer

District 6110
District Governor...................Jay Craig
Dist. Gov. Elect................ Kevin Merrill
Asst. Governor...................Wally Bloss

WHERE YOU CAN MAKE UP 
NEAR "DAYBREAK"

Makeup meeting must be made up to 28 days 
prior or after a regularly scheduled meeting. 
LOCATIONS & DATES MAY CHANGE DUE TO 

COVID-19
TUESDAY
Miami, OK - noon Paul Thomas Family Center
Pittsburg, KS - noon Via Christi Hospital
Springfield, MO Kentwood Hall
WEDNESDAY
Bentonville, AR noon Does Eat Place
Frontenac, KS 1st & 3rd noon Sacred Heart Catholic 

Church
Grove, OK noon First Methodist Church
Neosho, MO noon The Civic
Rogers, AR noon Embassy Suites
Webb City/Carl Junction noon Granny Shaffer's Banquet 

Center
THURSDAY
Carthage 1st & 3rd 6:30 pm Cherry's on the Square
Joplin Club noon Twin Hills
Springfield SE noon Ocean Zen

THE ROTARY 4-WAY TEST
l Is it the TRUTH?
l Is it FAIR to all concerned?
l Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
l Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

Vaccination (continued)

•	 Why are there interstate highways 
in Hawaii?

•	 If olive oil comes from olives where 
does baby oil come from?

•	 What happened to the first 6 
“ups”?

•	 If an orange is orange, why isn’t 
a lime called a green or a lemon 
called a yellow?

•	 Why do feet smell and noses 
run?

•	 If someone has a mid-life crisis 
while playing hide and seek, does 
he automatically lose because he 
can’t find himself?

•	 If a book about failures doesn’t sell, 
is it a success?

•	 I found a book in the library with the 
title “How to Read a Book” if you 
can’t read a book how can you read 
a book on how to read a book?

•	 Why do manufacturers of ladders 
put stickers on the top step of 
ladders warning you not to step on 
that step?  Wouldn’t it be better if 
there was no step to step on?

According to Dr. Penning, this whole wetland is essentially a geothermally powered 
water source that should maintain a fairly constant temperature throughout the year. 
Because of this constant heat, many animals are likely using this to stay warm in 
these extreme weather conditions.  
They hope to continue to monitor the wetland as they work to restore the habitat 
of the region!

Photo from Facebook


